PRAYPOR IS

FIELD ADRESS
Apartado 57
19200 Azuqueca de H.
SPAIN

SE

States 9:00AM
Spain 3:00PM
We are six hours from your
Eastern time
011-34-949-27-38-31
FAX: Same number
alsanchez@compuserve.com

SENDING CHURCH
Trinity Baptist Church
P.O.Box 1236
Wilson, NC 27894
252-291-0303
Pastor Robert Winstead

MISSION AGENCY

World Wide

New Testament
Baptist Missions
P.O.Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC 28086
704-730-1440
FAX: 704-730-1479
wwntbm @ shelby.net

TFT

“Finally, brethren,
PRAY FOR US,
that the word of the Lord
may have free course,
and be glorified,
even as it is with you:”
(2Thessalonians 3:1)
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Reaching SPHAIN for the Glorg of God

August-September 2003
“O give thanks unto the Lord; for he is good: for his mercy endureth forever
Psalm 136:1

Dear ,

Greetings from Spain in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ.

Truly we have to give thanks unto God for He is always good, and His mercies are new
every morning!

These two last months have been a little busier for us than regular months. As you already
know, September 27 we had the wedding of Chema and Gema. She is a young lady that has become
another daughter for us. My wife had to go with her almost everywhere to see things and shopping
all the necessary for her wedding. Many times we went with both to look for things because they
are very attached to us and wanted our counselling. Their families are very cold with them and they
get refuge in our love for them. To say the least, she came to our home the last night before the
wedding because she wanted for Fina to help her with the dress and with her hair, and some last
advices. So she went to the church from our home as if we were her parents. Her home is a sad
story, but this is not the moment to enter into details. Even so, the wedding was a wonderful
ceremony; the message by Pastor Jaime Loveday, tremendous to the unbelievers, and many gave
testimony of how much they liked everything. Thank the Lord for the opportunity their families
had to hear the gospel preached.

We would like to continue asking your prayers for a fundamentalist missionary couple that
may be willing to help us here. May God raise some good family and put in their hearts the desire
to serve Him in Alcala de Henares, right there in the centre of Spain! We still pray for a family.

Also we insist in your prayers for Jesus, that young man that we have mentioned in our
previous prayer letter. He comes with some regularity and seems that he is enjoying our services
and friendship. Please, pray for Jesus with us.

Referring to Noe, since his family came he has not attended church. He was very busy
looking for a house for them, but it is like a month that he is not coming. Remember Noe.

There are also a couple of things we would like to ask to be included in your faithful
prayers. In October, we have two preaching trips. One is to the church of which we were foundmg
members, and also I had the privilege to pastor for more than 8 years. They are celebrating their 28"
anniversary. I will have to preach Morning and Evening services. The other is a Church in Huesca,
in the very North part of Spain. They asked me to preach three times. Pray that the Lord would
use us as we minister to them God’s Word.

We are very excited because in the month of November (21-22) we are going to have our
24 Hours 12™ Men’s Prayer Conference. This is a very spiritual time we enjoy with other men
from a variety of different places from around Spain. There are some that travel some 7 or 8 hours
to come just for these 24 hours. We start Friday 21* at 6:00PM and go throughout next day,
Saturday, at 6:00PM. They have to travel back to their cities to be with their people on Sunday.
Many of them get back to their homes as late as 2 or 3 in the morning. But they say—and we
believe it—that it is worthy. We have five different preachers that led by the Lord stir our hearts
and move us up to pray.

We would also like to ask you your prayers for a laptop computer. We still thankful to
the Blanchard Family that in January 98 sent us a recuperated laptop, but that device is now gone.
It had been very useful throughout these years, but now we are in need of another. We recently
have bought a desk computer and started to pay it in two years, so we now cannot go into another.

Remember our next furlough next April and May. If you have any date opened for us,
please, tell us, we will contact with you.

And finally, brethren, we want to acknowledge your help through your prayers and faithful
support. We know that we need both and you are doing it. May God richly bless you spiritually
overall.

Serving our Lord in Spain. Your missionaries,

Alejandro, Fina and Samuel



